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Next meeting  
27 March 2017 

Trivial Pursuit Quiz 

5.30 for 6pm 
Partners welcome. 
$5/$25 
Let Steve know extra 
numbers. 

Water and Sanitation 
Month 

Attendance (by 
Sunday 6pm) to Steve 
Jenkins ph 478 8467 
 Pupuke Golf Club,  
231 East Coast Rd, 
 Mairangi Bay. 

www.ecbrotary.co.nz

Morgan’s message 

Last Monday was a joint meeting with the Inner Wheel Club of 
East Coast Albany Bays.  It was nice to see so many long 
standing, friendly (heaven forbid I say “old”) faces and to 
continue the 28 year relationship that this Club has with Inner 
Wheel.   

I would also like to thank President Gaye and her Inner Wheel 
club for organising our guest speaker who provided interesting 
and sometimes challenging views.   

My own personal view is that this challenging address was at 
times offensive to some of us, but in true Rotary tradition we 
give our guest speakers due respect when at the podium. 

I also believe that as Rotarians we agree to meet the Rotary 
Four Way Test, and in particular No. 2, “Is it fair to all 
concerned”.   

On a completely different topic, as you know our friends at the 
Well Foundation are currently in the race to secure funds by 
participating in the Trusts Million Dollar Mission, which is 
giving away $1 million to a shortlist of worthy causes.  Rod 
tells me that they have already secured $74,000 of funding but 
that there is still $250,000 up for grabs.  All that needs to be 
done is that we all continue to vote for them on a daily basis, 
go to   https://www.milliondollarmission.co.nz/finalists/well-
foundation/ 

If the daily voting gets too much, Andrew Young from the Well 
Foundation tells me they can legally vote on anyone’s behalf if 
they have your permission and you supply them your email 
address.  Simply send an e-mail to Andrew Young at 
Andrew.Young@waitematadhb.govt.nz if you wish this to 
happen. 

President Gary 

http://www.ecbrotary.co.nz
http://www.ecbrotary.co.nz
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Notices 
Conference –PE Keith said the clubs response to conference was pathetic. Please 
reconsider! Whangarei April 21-23. Contact Keith if you are interested. President Gary 
showed us films about water and sanitation in Ghana and Guatemala. The club has 
been involved with three water projects in Vanuatu. Bernie reminded us that Romac 
provides free operations and accommodation for children with serious injuries. Please 
contact Bernie if you can help with future visiting or transport.  

Inner Wheel President Gaye Pratt said they were one of the largest women's 
organisations in the world. There are nearly 4000 clubs in 102 countries with over 
100,000 members. Started in 1924 in Manchester, the first NZ Club was formed in 
1986 in Napier. They have a paid secretary in Manchester and have a conference 
every five years. 

27 March 3 April 10 April 17 April

Trivial Pursuit Quiz  
Ken Pemberton 
Partners Night

Club Meeting 
Committee 
Meetings

Governor Nominee 
Jerry Norman 
'Getting to know you'

No Meeting  
Easter Monday

Grace Lynette Miller Jim Mayo John Drake

Reception Amanda Chambers Alistair New Beverley Lea

Attendance Steve Jenkins Steve Jenkins Steve Jenkins

Cash Desk Bob Baird

Fellowship Warwick Moulton Paul Asquith Paul Asquith

Ian Collard Sue Yi Sue Yi

John Pearson John Drake John Drake

Stewards Jenna Tuuta Jim Mayo Alan Astrop

Monica Webb Amanda Chambers Alistair New

David Aickin Bruce Dunlop Martin Reiss

3 Min. Talk Jenna Tuuta

Intro. Speaker Keith Young

Thank Speaker Jim Mayo

Parting Thought Sherida Penman-Walters Murray Thoms Paul Asquith

Sebastian Amanda Chambers Rod Fergusson Beverley Lea

Lily Bernie Woods Barry McLean Jim Mayo

If you cannot carry out your allocated duty, it is your responsibility to arrange for someone else to do that duty

Our Exchange Students Contact Details: 
Lily is with Sean and Vicky, 43 William Gamble Dr,Albany,Ph 4414945

Sebastian is  with Ian & Liz Walsh 19a Garadice Rd, Rothesay Bay. 09 476 4942  Ian: 0275 349 258.Liz: 
027-281-3876

Sebastian’s direct contact; Mobile 021 1362256 or Email; sebastianholthusen@gmail.com
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Past member Jane Hunter told us about her work as a community patroller. They work 
with the New Zealand Police and have been in existence for 25 years and have 200 
patrols. They are the eyes and ears of the police from eight till 12 at night. They are 
the soft front at big events and festivals and are also used to diffuse and divert crime.  

They often do surveillance of people of interest or places. She said offenders see the 
North Shore as rich people and mostly steal to order. Other issues are the rise of drug 
use, a new gang in Browns Bay, preloading and keeping young girls in particular safe. 
They are a voluntary organisation and have to raise money for the petrol for their 
labelled car. Patrollers are expected to do one night per month. 

 Hey everyone! As you may have heard already, the Rotary Interact Club at Pinehurst is encouraging 
all students with a few hours to spare next Saturday, to come along to the "Save Our Shores" beach 
clean up. Many of us might not realise how much litter, especially plastic, ends up in the ocean, every 
day. With a little bit of effort from everyone, we can really benefit the environment which surrounds 
us. So come along on the 25th of March with a group of friends, to make a significant difference to 
our beaches.

!




